
Memorandum  
 
To:  Mayor and City Council  
 
From:  Patrick Martin, Fleet Manager 
 
Date:  September 2nd, 2014  
 
Subject:  Bid Tabulation for Six (6) New 2015 ¾ Ton 4WD Extended Cab Pickups  
 
Recommendation: 
 
That the City of Gillette awards the bid to Thunder Basin Ford of Gillette, Wyoming in the amount of $166,704.00 for their bid on  
Six  (6) New 2015 ¾ Ton 4WD Extended Cab Pickups. 
 
 

 Bidder Model  Bid Price  Notes 

Greiner Motors, Casper 
Wyoming 2015 Ford F250 Extended Cab 4WD Pickup $166,704.00 Recommended 
Thunder Basin Ford, Gillette 
Wyoming 2015 Ford F250 Extended Cab 4WD Pickup $171,669.24 

 
 

Greiner Motors, Casper 
Wyoming 2015 Dodge 2500 Crew Tradesman 4WD Pickup $176,112.00 

 Account number   Budget Amount  
Amount Charged to 

Account Balance 

604-30-37-419-70-47610 $216,200.00 $166,704.00 $49,496.00 

 
 
Background 
 
These vehicles will be used to replace Parks Unit 5, Parks Unit 43, Parks Unit 72, Streets Unit 73, Waste Water Unit 36 and PD28 
 that were approved in CIP and budget.  The remaining funds will used to up the units with AVL, Emergency lighting, and safety 
equipment. 
 
The recommended bid was received from Greiner Motors out of Casper Wyoming.  The lowest local bid received was from Thunder 
Basin Ford of Gillette Wyoming.  The difference in bid amounts is $827.54 per unit for a total of $4,965.24.  The percentage 
difference is 2.979 percent.  The Fleet Manager, Patrick Martin, is recommending that the bid be awarded to the lowest bid which is 
from Greiner Motors of Wyoming.   
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